
 

 

July 13, 2017 

Dear Media Member, 

Most of you may have heard of my daughter, Chelsea Ellen Bruck, from Maybee, Michigan. 

Chelsea went to a large Halloween party in October 2014 and never came home.  She was found 

murdered in April 2015.  An arrest was made in July 2016 and the murder trial took place in May 

2017 with a guilty verdict. 

Being a family of faith we believe there is a reason for everything, and the loss of our 

daughter/sister Chelsea comes with a very strong message from our Lord Jesus Christ. We live in 

a very fallen world and the amount of crime and violence is just getting worse.  This is not the 

way our Lord and God intended us to live. 

I do believe there is much more good in this world than bad because if I don’t the devil is 

winning and I refuse to let him win in my life and the lives around me. 

I wrote “Choices” on May 21, 2015 after our Lord Jesus Christ woke me every night for almost a 

week.  I realize he wanted me to get up and write this down because I could not remember all of 

it when I woke in the morning. 

“Choices” is a direct message from God that if we do not take care of each other and look out for 

each other the devil will continue to win and take over.  Our lives and this World we live in are a 

privilege that was given to all of us but it can be taken away very quickly. 

With this letter you are receiving a copy of the “Choices” card and a photo of Chelsea.  I hope 

you will consider posting this on your Facebook and web pages and asking your readers and 

followers to share it.  Also, please share with your sister stations and sister newspapers. 

“Choices” is not just about one person disappearing, it is about all of us working together to stop 

crime and violence of all types. 

Thank you, 

Chelsea Ellen Bruck’s Mom 

 

Leannda 

  

 


